
Friday 29th April 2022
Multi Academy Trust

Our Mission, Vision and Values

Mission: The Roseland Trust provides outstanding education for our  communities, where everyone
succeeds.

Vision: To inspire a love of learning within environments that are  happy, respectful and
challenging, where everyone feels valued and  able to reach their full potential.

Values: Kindness, Ambition, Responsibility.

Tregony School Three Rs

Respectful, Responsible and Resilient

Dear Parent(s)/Carer(s),

Welcome back to the Summer Term. I hope that you all enjoyed the dry weather we were blessed with
during Easter. During the Easter holidays, Miss Robertson  had a beautiful day for her wedding  and
is now known as Mrs Gunningham.  We all wish her much happiness for the future.

I do apologise for the length of this letter but please take them time to read it. This term promises to
be action packed with some pupils sitting their SATs, phonics checks, school residentials, trips, the
school show and lots of sporting activities - not to mention the continuation of all other aspects of
learning! There are many new dates added to the newsletter below so please take the time to read
them.

It is also at this time of year that we start to consider class structures for next year.  As you are aware,
the school has mixed year groups and, due to this, some year groups are split.  We will send a letter
home regarding which class pupils will be placed in later this term in preparation for our transition
day.  With this in mind, we are very excited that due to our growing numbers; in September, we will
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have an additional class in Key Stage 1, meaning that there will be single year groups for Reception,
Year 1 and Year 2 . We will be recruiting for a new teacher this half term.

The Trust are seeking interested parents, sta� and members of our communities to sit on our two new
Local Monitoring Committees.  We are forming one primary focused Local Monitoring Committee
which will serve Tregony Community Primary School and Gerrans School, and one secondary Local
Monitoring Committee which will serve Treviglas Academy, Falmouth School and The Roseland
Academy.
Each Local Monitoring Committee will have:
2 Sta� Local Monitoring Governors,
3 Parent Local Monitoring Governors,
4 Community Local Monitoring Governors
Plus any number of Trustee Appointed Local Monitoring Governors.
If you wish to discuss the role or positions further please contact our Company Secretary, Mrs Laura
Keam, on lkeam@theroseland.co.uk or on 01872 530675.
Further information can be found via the link! -> https://www.theroselandmat.co.uk/hiddenheroes/
Please can I politely request that pupils do not bring in nut-based food products as we have pupils
who have a severe nut allergy.  Thank you.
Little Carne Nursery has had a great first week back. We have welcomed new faces and they have
settled fantastically, making friends and learning the routines of the Nursery. Can we remind all
parents that, as the weather gets nicer and the temperature is hotter, please can children come to
nursery with a sunhat and wearing suncream. We also want to remind you that we do not allow
jewellery at Nursery. This includes beaded necklaces and bracelets. If children have made jewellery
that they would like to show us, please can this be handed to Emily at the door and we will do a show
and tell. It is becoming a health and safety risk in our setting.  We have been talking a lot about
spring this week and the children have been spotting signs of this season in our outside area as well
as on our Welly Walk. We have also been learning about shapes. We have been very impressed how
well our children can identify and name 2D shapes. Well done everyone.
Towan Class has had a very busy week. The children have set their pet butterflies free. They have
especially enjoyed the start of their new topic `Travel and Transport`. This week, they have been
learning about past and present modes of transport alongside their book of the week `You Can’t Fit
an Elephant on a Bus.` where they had to invent their own transport for an animal.
Summers Class were amazed to see animal footprints all over their classroom when they arrived at
school on Monday.  After some discussion and research, they were able to identify all but one of the
footprints.  During the week, they thought about what the mysterious animal could be and eventually
they received a letter from the Natural History Museum explaining that it was a dodo, and the reason
they couldn’t identify it was because it had been extinct for more than 300 years.  The children
enjoyed learning about the dodo, what it looked like and why it became extinct and wrote fact files
about them.
In Porthcurnick Class, we started our new topic ‘Where Does Our Food Go?” by enacting a digestion
drama in the playground!  In music, we started learning about sta� notation, we also listened to and
discussed ‘Night on a Bare Mountain’ by Mussorgsky.

Portholland Class have made a great start to the Summer Term. The children have started their new
topic, ‘The Amazing Americas,’ by identifying countries in both North and South America. The
children have also looked at photographs of human and physical geographical features on both
continents.

Porthluney Class have made an excellent start to their Summer Term and new topics. They have been
exploring the planet ‘Pandora’ from ‘Avatar’ in English and are creating their own hexapods to write
about. They have also been excited to start the drama rehearsals, which are sounding excellent!
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Enjoy your extended weekend and we look forward to seeing you on Tuesday!

Kate Douglass

Headteacher

There are still spaces available in the Go Active sports clubs for this half term. EYFS/KS1 football and
handball as well as KS2 football; please ask Debbie in the o�ce for a separate letter to fill in  if your
child is interested.

Miss K Mulroy
P.E lead

The School Council has supported us with deciding the cultures of our school.  We have decided on
Tregony’s ‘Three Rs’ - Respectful, Responsible and Resilient.

For your information, the majority of letters will
be sent via email so please check your inbox
frequently! Thank you.

● Year 6 sailing lesson

Respectful, Responsible and Resilient

Respect

Showing respect for our school environment

You don’t need to be an expert on the internet to help keep your child safe online. The link below,
provides advice and resources so that you can support your child to use the internet safely,
responsibility and positively.

https://saferinternet.org.uk/guide-and-resource/parents-and-carers
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● Monday 2nd May - Bank Holiday—School Closed to pupils
● 9th May Key Stage 2 SATs week
● Friday 13th May Year 6 sailing starts weekly
● Thursday 26th May School Jubileet tea party pm
● Friday 27th May - new reception intake transition session 10.45 - 12.00pm
● Monday 30th May - Friday 3rd June - Half Term
● WB Monday 6th June Year 1 phonics check and Year 4 Multiplication Check
● Monday 6th June and 7th June -Year 6 Bikeability
● Friday 10th June - INSET DAY - School Closed to pupils
● Monday 13th June: 9-10 am and/or 6-7pm, new reception intake parent meeting
● Thursday 16th June - Years 5/6 surf day
● Tuesday 21st June: Year 6 transition day to The Roseland and September transition day
● Friday 1st July - new reception intake transition session 10.45-12.00 pm
● Tuesday 5th July - Sports Day am
● Wednesday 6th July - Reserve Sports Day am
● Thursday 7th and Friday 8th July - Year 3/4 camp
● Wednesday 13th and Thursday 14th - Key Stage 2 Summer Show 6 pm
● Monday 18th - Wednesday 20th July: years 5/6 camp
● Thursday 21st July - Year 6 Leavers Celebration 6.00pm
● Friday 22nd July: Last Day of Term
● Monday 25th & Tuesday 26th July - INSET DAYS School Closed to pupils
● School Starts September 2022 Tuesday 6th September

Inset Days for 2021/22

Friday 10th June 22
Monday 25th July 22
Tuesday 26th July 22
New School Year 2022
Return to school on Tuesday 6th September
Finally, don’t forget to check our website for school related information. Each class has a page and a
blog so you can see what your child is learning at school.  You can also add us on Facebook to keep
up-to-date with news, reminders and photos.

Little Carne:
Towan:
Summers:
Portholland: Ruby, Harry and Charlotte for
responding to a situation in a mature and
sensitive manner.
Max and Eli for super poetry writing
Porthcurnick:
Porthluney:

Little Carne: Grace, Elowyn, Mollie, Aurelia and
Wesley for settling so well for their first week at
Nursery.
Towan: Daisy for being an amazing role model to
the rest of the class and for always trying her
best with her learning
Summers:  Gabriel for having a brilliant attitude
and working hard all week
Porthcurnick: Sennen S and Isaac for having an
excellent week with their maths, working with
money.
Portholland:  Olive for her positive attitude and
Maddie and Annalea for their list poems.
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Porthluney: Harry and Krystal for having an
excellent attitude toward maths this week.
P.E: Percy for working hard to improve her
running technique in P.E.

Team captains and points
Godrevy: Krystal and Caitlin - 3935
Trevose: Jago and Anna - 3457
St Antony: Elowyn and Curtis - 4700
Lizard: Isaac and Megan - 4151

Towan: 95.00%
Summers: 94.52%
Porthcurnick: 91.38%
Portholland: 95.00%
Porthluney: 92.07%

White band - Sienna (2), Tabitha (2), Ailla (2),
Saskia (2), Caitlin (2), Lola B (2), Rupert,
Yellow band - Frank, Elizabeth (2), Annabelle (2),
Elowyn (2)
Orange band - Toby G, Curtis (2)

Blue band - Noah, Ava, Archie
Green band - Ren, Marta, Persie, Liam, Lily,
Daisy
Brown band - Arthur, Gabriel, Toby R, Rowan.
William, Arthur, Brown,
Black band - Henry F, Archie, Riley, Harley,
Arthur, Agnes

A parent has informed us of a Primary age gymkhana to be held at Chyverton Park, Zelah near Truro on
Friday 1st July.   Competitors will compete in a round of show jumps where the rider can have a leader or
be assisted.   Whilst this is not a school based event, if you are interested please email Veryan Hook who
can give you more details. hookie.v@icloud.com
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